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June 26th 2019 

Our Annual General Meeting and 
Luncheon at Lakehurst Hall 

 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
From our President:   
Sue Dundas♥ 

 
Another guild year is coming to an end and 
what a busy and productive year it has 
been. I hope many of you had the 
opportunity to attend Quilt Canada and to 
view quilts by Ruth Salhenegger, Cathy 
Vickers and Olga Johnson. 
 
This past year our members gave 
overwhelming support to making quilts for 
Camp Bucko, Habitat for Humanity, Quilts 
of Valour and Comfort Quilts.  Wonderful 
work Ladies! 
 
Program committee brought us 
presentations by our own members: in 
house mini workshops, a Trunk Show by 
Cathy Vickers, and Zodiac Quilters by Judy 
Darke; guest presenters included 
Harebrained Happenings, Bridget 
O’Flaherty and Bill Stearman.   
New and popular this year was the 
Strippers Club, and a Block of the Month 
promoting use of our website. 
Thank you to the Program Committee for a 
great year. 
 
My thanks to members who are finishing 
their terms on committees and a welcome 

to those who are taking on new 
responsibilities.  Executive committee will 
continue to consider survey results as we 
plan for the next quilting year. 
 
Enjoy your summer, and if you can, join us 
on Wednesday July 17 for the presentation 
of quilts to Patrick and Bryan from Camp 
Bucko, 
Sue Dundas 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
Next Regular Meeting:  Wed.  September 
25th 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
BAQG Executive 2018-2019 
President: Sue Dundas 
Vice President:  Diana Stevenson 
Past President:  Penny Showers 
Treasurer:  Joanne Misener 
Secretary:  Yetti Ireland 
Membership: Maureen Pickett 
Program Committee:  Pat Clayton 
Library:  Margaret Lawrence/Pat Burns  
Sunshine:   Diana Stevenson 
Kitchen:  Sue Devlin 
Newsletter:  Carol James 
♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
Member News: 
Treasurer:  YEAR END is June 30th and all 
deposits and expenses must be received 
no later than the June meeting.  Thanks, 
Joanne Misener 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
Our Wednesdays: 
9 a.m.-12 at St Matthews Church, our 
membership gathers to quilt, knit, talk and 
encourage one another.  Cost is $3 for rent 
and coffee; please sign in.  Please sign up 
for your Wed. Kitchen Turn.   

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
Block of the Month:  
Please check our website, under ‘link’ and 
our facebook page…the meeting is not the 
only time of the month that is quilting fun!! 
♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
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There is a last word…don’t miss it… 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 

KITCHEN NEWS: 
Don’t forget your snacks, or to sign up for 
the next month when you can bring your 
snacks. 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
QUILT SHOW NEWS: 
The time is upon us, time to start planning 
our next show booked for Sept 11-13, 
2020.  
It’s time to start planning your entries in the 
show and also time to think about where 
and when you can volunteer. The show 
Committee is looking for someone to 
shadow each member of the committee 
with an eye to replacing them for the next 
show. Most of us have been doing it for a 
number of shows and are needing a rest. 
Also, we need to hear some new ideas and 
get some fresh blood on the committee. 
You don’t have to know exactly what to do 
now but will learn as the rest of us have 
done.  
Please consider joining us for our 2020 
show. 
Maureen Pickett 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 

President’s Challenge: A Celebration of 
Hand Stitching 

The first thing you see when you open our 
newsletter is our logo surrounded by the 
words "Preserving the Art".  Our stated 
guild objective is “to encourage the 
preservation of this traditional artistic form 
of needlework (i.e. quilting)”.  With this in 
mind the President’s Challenge is to create 
a small quilt, no greater than 64 inches in 
circumference, all done by hand sewing. 
Hand piecing, hand quilting or hand 
tying, applique, or embroidery may all be 
included in your quilt which will include 
backing, batting and a top.  Your piece 
could be self bound with the backing fabric 
folded over and hand stitched to the 

front, or a pull through with no binding; 
don't forget to add a label.  We have 
members who are hand stitchers, a good 
library for reference, so use our resources 
and see what you can stitch. 

The quilts will be presented at our annual 
meeting June 2020 and will be included in 
a display at our Quilt Show in September 
2020. 

Sue Dundas 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
Program Committee: 
On June 4 the strippers were 
stripping!  They were sewing hexagon 
blocks to make a lap quilt, table runner or 
table topper.  Some strippers were 
working on a project of their own. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

AND EARLIER, IN MAY: 
Many of us took part in Bridget O’Flaherty’s 
Workshop of creating a thread painted 
Songbird. 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
 
 
 

https://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/21
https://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/21
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♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥  
QUILT CANADA 
SAVE THE DATE:  JUNE 12 TO     
15TH2019 at the EY Center in            
Ottawa  
♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥
For Sale by Members:                     
Janome Juno G1218, it is 3 years old and 
used only for classes. Basic Machine, 
some decorative stitches and does 
buttonholes, not computerized at all. Good 
for a young person just starting out. Very 
light weight only 13 lbs. Comes with 
carrying case and several feet.  

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥  

SEW EXCITING:        
 

 
Penny’s Cathedral Window Pillow 
Class is to be held at Lakehurst Hall on 

Tuesday, October 22, 2019 at 9:30 a.m.  
Please bring a lunch.  Sign up will be in 
September at our guild meeting.  More 

details will be available at that time.  
 

 

 
DON’T FORGET THE LAST WORD: 

 

Our program committee gets it this time.   Keep 

going… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You’re not there yet… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nearly……. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Almost.. 
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Program for 2019-2020 Guild Year 

September 25th Mary Elizabeth Kinch “Random Acts of Quilting” 
Trunk  Show and Lecture 

October 30th 
 

Carla Alexiuk Trunk Show 

November 27th Xmas Pot Luck and Craft 
Lakehurst Hall 

Bring some seasonal quilts 
and projects for show and 

share. 

January 29th Round Robin Demos Border Treatments 
 

February 26th Individual guild members Projects made from books 
in our Library 

March 25th 
 

Cathy Clarke 
Laura Hennebury 

Toronto Modern quilt Guild 

Colour, Form and use of 
Space in a Quilt 

April 29th Scrappy Gal Quilt Company “Confessions of a 
Scrapaholic” 

 

May 27th Bethany Garner 
Lakehurst Hall 

“My Journey to Art Quilts” 

June 24th Catered Luncheon 
Lakehurst Hall 

Mystery Quilter? 

 
Workshops for 2019-2020 Guild Year 

Date Topic Presenter Location 

September 24th Embellishment 
Stitches 

Chris Goedhuis Hartley Hall 
 

October 8th Sashing Your Quilt Pat Clayton Hartley Hall 
 

October 29th “Quarry” an original 
pattern 

Carla Alexiuk Lakehurst Hall 

November 19th Table Runners Elsie Scott Hartley Hall 
 

April  Date to be 
determined 

Gelli Printing Joanne Misener Lakehurst Hall 
 

April 30th “Grandma’s Stars” an 
original pattern 

Scrappy Gal Quilt 
Company 

Lakehurst Hall 

May 26th Creative Design in 
Patchwork use fabric 

made in workshop 
with Joanne Misener 

Bethany Garner Lakehurst Hall 

*Note There may be a Quilt As You Go Sampler done over 5 months taught by Judy Darke if 
there is enough interest. Dates to be determined. 
Block of the Month will run from October to June on our website. 9 blocks. 
 

 


